
MINUTES OF THE 

ROREST HILL 

NEIGHBORHOOD 

ASOCIATION MEETING 

October 14. 2009 

Held at Forest Hill Presbyterian Church 

4401 Forest Hill Avenue, Richmond, Virginia 

Minutes taken by Robley Jones per request of 

Madam President.   Secretary Hamrick could not 

attend. 

MINUTES President Grace LeRose called the meeting to order 

at 7:04 p.m. 

Carolyn Paulette moved the adoption of the 

September minutes, the motion was properly 

seconded and the minutes were adopted.   

Roger Clark offered the Treasurer’s Report which 

was received and there was a reported cash balance 

of $16,945. 

 

By consensus meeting attendees elected to have 

December Holiday Social on Dec. 9th at 43rd Street 

Gallery. 

 

Roger Clark moved that FHNA contribute $500 for 

the 2009 contribution to the Patrick Henry Charter 

School.  The motion was properly seconded and did 

carry. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m. 

MEETING NOTES  

4TH District Update Merrill E. Baker, III, Deputy Director of Operations 

for the City of Richmond Department of Public 

Works reported that Forest Hill and the surrounding 

neighborhoods will have a two-cycle leaf collection 

program.  He provided a map showing schedule 1.  

Our first collection is on 12/28 to 12/31.  He also 

discussed the transition to larger trucks for trash 

collection.  Smaller trucks will still be used for 

alley collection spots. 

Park Improvement 

Committee (PIC Forest 

Hill) 

Robley Jones reported that J.R. Pope of Parks and 

Recreation had not determined the date of the grand 

opening of Forest Hill Park Lake. 

 

 



Plans for the Forest Hill Yacht Club Regatta are 

being developed.  Entries for the Yacht Club logo 

contest will be judged at the January FHNA.  

Volunteers signed up for the PIC Committee. 

Social Committee Dorna Braswell reported that the 43rd St. Festival 

was a GREAT DAY for FHNA.  We sold 12 

memberships, 6 Flags,  41 shirts (old ones @ $5.00),  

1 hat and 23 House Tour Tickets. 

 

The House Tour had over 300 Attendees 

On the day of the tour almost 1/2 of our tickets (137) 

sold.  The ticket sale locations sold 80 tickets with 

top sales from Crossroads & 43rd St. Gallery 

Total Income $6,595.00 - Estimated revenue $3,000 

Membership Committee Peter Hubbell reported that we are up to 185 

members.  Twenty-five memberships will be 

expiring within the next 60 days.  The committee is 

sending renewal forms to those twenty-five families. 

Neighborhood Watch 

Committee 

Lieutenant John A. O’Kleasky, Jr., reported that 

robberies are down 10%, and burglaries are down 

43%.  He discussed the vandalism incident in the 

park.  

 

O’Kleasky emphasized the need to lock cars.  There 

have been a number of items stolen from vehicles.  

Historic Designation Carolyn Paulette reported that she had met with 

Nancy Crouse who worked on the Woodland 

Heights historic designation.  Crouse expressed a 

willingness to assist with the Forest Hill efforts. 

 

Those working on this project were to meet on 10/27. 

Announcements A representative of the City will be at the next 

meeting to present information regarding the 

proposed traffic circle at Roanoke and Forest Hill.  

There was much discussion regarding this 

announcement. 

 

Monica Rumsey announced the October 17 Friends 

of Forest Hill Park cleanup. 



 

Martha Cooper announced the 12/1 newsletter copy 

deadline. 

 


